
December 17, 2019  SC Board of Barber Examiners 
 

South Carolina Board of Barber Examiners 
Task Force Meeting 
December 9, 2019  

(Immediately following the Board of Barber Examiners Board Meeting) 
Synergy Business Park 

Kingstree Building, Conference Room 108 
110 Centerview Drive, Columbia, SC 29210 

 
1. Meeting Called to Order 

a. Public notice of this meeting was properly posted at the S. C. Board of Barber Examiners 
office, Synergy Business Park, Kingstree Building and provided to all requesting persons, 
organizations, and news media in compliance with Section 30-4-80 of the South Carolina 
Freedom of Information Act. 
 

2. Discussion Regarding the Barber Practice Act  
Chairperson Paul Robinson called the meeting of the S.C. Board of Barber Examiners Task 
Force to order at 11:33 a.m. Other Task Force members participating in the meeting included: 
 

 Christopher Javis  
 Anthony Gibson 
 Angela Morrison  
 Eleanor Glover  
 Jennifer Stillwell  

 
 Other persons in attendance included: Theresa Brown, Administrator; Mary League, Advice 

Counsel; Shannon Beaudry, Staff 
 
 The Task Force discussed potential proposed changes to the statute. Topics addressed included 

proposed hair braider required training hours and curriculum, the scope of practice of hair 
braiders, whether to require hair braiders to operate in barber shops, adding possible language 
around a mobile barber shop unit, and possibly removing the TB test requirement.  

 
 Ms. League will incorporate discussed edits. The next draft will be reviewed at the next meeting.  

 
3. Public Comments 

Ms. Melissa Jones Horton commented regarding the use of the words “dye” and “bleach,” feeling 
that the words “coloring,” “highlighting,” “pre-lightening,” and “lift-coloring” would be less outdated.   
 

 
4. Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:58 p.m.  
 
 
 
 

 


